Melbourne Bridge Club
MCC Kew 397 Barkers Rd Kew 3101
Phone 9817 3936 ABN No: 88 791 813 415
website www.melbournebridge.com.au
Directors:   Ian Mansell   Sandra Mansell

Newsletter for week ending 24 August 2014
Mon

Janet Reynolds & Peter  Cork**
Barbara Edwards & Dorothy Sellers
Tue
Day
Louise Buckle & Jill Mack

Sandra Mansell & P Brown-Greaves

Night
Kathryn Beggs & Martin Strong**
K Hill & J Waldie=R Cally & O Goodman
Wed

Helen Potaka & Genevieve Webb
Sandra Mansell & Sally Foster
Fri

David Travis & Tony Meade**
Ronella Stuart & Heather Smith
Sat

Leonora Clarke & Andrew Blecher
Hand of the week: Saturday Board 21 N-S vul Dealer N
Decisions, decisions!
North opens 1( and after East passes, South bids 1(. With 17 HCP and 4 cards in each of the other suits, West doubles. Technically, I think that West should pass because when you add the HCP shown the most points that can be in the East hand is 5!

North, in the haste of wishing to show 5 diamonds, now bids 2( (has North forgotten that West has shown 4 clubs!). Perhaps 2( might have been better on the grounds that partner has at least 6 HCP and at least 4 hearts and having the king, queen, third of hearts may be of advantage to partner!
East has only 2 HCP and a 5-card spade suit. Should East bid 2( knowing partner has 4 spades? Personally I consider that East's shape mitigates against bidding. East passes.
South is now in a dilemma - with three clubs and only two diamonds they really should pass (but then West has 4 clubs). Other options are bidding 2( relying on the 5-2 fit to generate more tricks, rebidding hearts to show a 5-card suit, or bidding 2NT to show a spade stopper. Personally I consider that rebidding the hearts would have been the best option.
Now, what should West do. Technically they should double again to get partner to bid, but what if partner doesn't bid? Any contract doubled and making would be a disaster. Therefore West should pass, as should North. Now we are back with East and their shapeless hand with a 5-catd spade suit - they too should pass!
It has come to my attention that there is a rumour circulating Waverley bridge Club concerning our non-affiliation to the ABF. This rumour is incorrect.
The next Red Point events will be Tuesday night 2nd September at 7.30 pm; or Saturday 30th August at 1.00 pm.
Ian will be offering a session on Play of the Cards - Advanced on Tuesday 23 September at 1.30 pm. This will be repeated on Thursday 25 September at 10.00 am and at 7.30 pm. This session is different to the sessions offered previously, and doesn't require you to have attended any of the previous sessions. The session will last 2 hours and will cost $25.00. If interested please sign up on one of the notices by the computer.
Sandra and Ian
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